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U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service Evaluating Status of the American Burying Beetle 

  
 

The American Burying Beetle (ABB), a large shiny black beetle with hardened protective wing 
covers marked by two scalloped shaped orange patterns, was once found throughout the eastern 
U.S.  Currently the beetle is known to exist in only South Dakota, Nebraska, Kansas, Oklahoma, 
Texas, Arkansas, Missouri, Ohio, Rhode Island, and Massachusetts.  In 1989, the ABB was listed as 
endangered primarily due to habitat loss and degradation across its range.    

On August 18, 2015, the Service received a petition from the American Stewards of Liberty, the 
Independent Petroleum Association of America, the Texas Public Policy Foundation, and Dr. 
Steven W. Carothers to delist the American burying beetle due to new information and errors in 
information used to make the original listing determination. Some of the issues raised in the petition 
are items that are currently being evaluated through the Service’s species status assessment, 
including uncertainty surrounding the population trends, distribution, and threats impacting the 
species.  

In response to the petition, the Service is publishing a substantial 90-day finding, which is the first 
step in determining whether or not the American burying beetle should be delisted. A substantial 
90-day finding by the Service means that we will take a closer look at the status of the species and 
the effectiveness of existing conservation efforts through what is known as a 12-month finding.  

The Service is requesting additional scientific and commercial data on the American burying beetle. 
We will accept public comments on the 90-day finding until May 16, 2016. Comments may be 
submitted by one of the following methods: 

(1) Electronically: Go to the Federal eRulemaking Portal: http://www.regulations.gov.In the 
Search box, enter FWS–R2–ES–2016–0011, which is the docket number for this 
rulemaking. You may submit a comment by clicking on “Comment Now!” 

(2) By hard copy: Submit by U.S. mail or hand-delivery to:  Public Comments Processing, 
Attn: FWS–R2–ES–2016–0011; U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, MS: BPHC, 5275 
Leesburg Pike; Falls Church, VA 22041–3803. 
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America’s fish, wildlife, and plant resources belong to all of us, and ensuring the health of imperiled 
species is a shared responsibility.  We’re working to actively engage conservation partners and the 
public in the search for improved and innovative ways to conserve and recover imperiled species. 

The U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service works with others to conserve, protect, and enhance fish, 
wildlife, plants, and their habitats for the continuing benefit of the American people. For more 
information on our work and the people who make it happen, visit http://www.fws.gov/. Connect 
with our Facebook page, follow our tweets, watch our YouTube Channel and download photos from 
our Flickr page. 
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